
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Memorandum for the File 
 

 

By: Tammy Taylor and Molly Kron, Senior Planners 

Date: October 20, 2021 

RE: Decision regarding repairs to the security cameras at Golden Gate Village 
 
A security camera system was installed at Golden Gate Village ca. 2012. Exterior cameras were 
placed throughout the property. The cameras have been inoperable for some time and need 
repair and/or replacement. Marin Housing Authority proposes to fix the existing exterior camera 
system and install new cameras inside the laundry rooms within some of the residential 
buildings.  
 
Because the security system was installed after the period of significance for the Golden Gate 
Village National Register Historic District, it is not considered a contributing feature of the in the 
Character-Defining Feature Study (2019) or specified as an element of the historic district in the 
National Register nomination form (2017). Therefore, the County determined that repairs and 
updates to the existing system is considered a maintenance activity and does not affect the 
historic property under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act. This decision is 
dependent on the understanding that no additional features will be inserted into the historic 
landscape at Golden Gate Village and that any new cameras installed as part of the project will 
be in laundry rooms located at the interiors of the buildings. This memo provides an 
administrative recordation of this decision and no further environmental review is necessary. 
 
 
 

 
 


